FRAGILE SIGNS OF OPTIMISM BUT DANGERS AHEAD FOR BUSINESSES – InterTradeIreland survey
· 41% of Northern  businesses expect sales to increase in the next 12 months

· 18% expect to take on new staff in the coming year

· 71% plan to undertake some form of innovation in the next 12 months

· 1 in 5 Northern Ireland firms were unprofitable during the past 12 months

· 1 in 3 firms across the island sell to the public sector

InterTradeIreland’s latest Business Monitor - the largest survey of businesses on the island of Ireland – reports fragile improvements in sales and employment expectations amongst firms despite a sustained and difficult operating environment. 
Nearly one in five local firms (16%) were unprofitable over the past 12 months and 30% reported that the recession has had a severe negative impact on their business. 

However, 41% of Northern businesses expect sales to increase in coming year and the amount of companies anticipating a decline in sales levels has decreased. This may be due in part to the action being taken by firms to stimulate demand with nearly half (49%) of businesses across the island having reduced their prices. 

Encouragingly, 18% of Northern companies are expecting to take on new staff in the next 12 months which is double the figure of the previous quarter. 
Seventy-one percent of firms plan to undertake some form of innovation in the coming year and a quarter of businesses are using technology and social media to promote their business.  

InterTradeIreland Strategy and Policy Director Aidan Gough commented “While businesses are still clearly in negative territory, there are some mildly encouraging signs. These come from businesses doing the right things such as embracing innovation and reducing costs to improve competitiveness.”
However Gough warns that there are real dangers ahead. Not least among these are the planned cuts in public spending with nearly one in three firms (27%) across the island selling to the public sector and a cohort of businesses attributing more than a quarter of their sales to Government clients. 
The construction and professional services sectors are most at risk with almost half of firms operating in that industry reliant on public sector work. However secondary effects, such as reduced consumer spending as a result of job losses, would impact across all sectors. 

In addition to external threats to performance, it appears businesses have also internal challenges to overcome. 

The survey reports that 62% of businesses across the island do not have a formal business plan in place indicating a lack of strategic planning. “More so than ever, having a strategic plan in place to address potential new markets and innovation opportunities will be crucial in preparing for recovery and future growth. It is also a pre-requisite to accessing any form of finance whether venture capital or bank funding. I would encourage businesses to take advantage of all the sources of help available from InterTradeIreland to help them in the planning process including our investor ready advisory service, free business plan guides and the All-island Seedcorn Business Competition,” said Gough.
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Notes: 

1. Aidan Gough, Strategy Director will be available for interview on Monday 13th September
